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CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

FROM:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 
 
DATE:    August 14, 2023 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution No. 5717-23 Approving an Amendment to an Intergovernmental Agreement 
with Washington County Concerning Community Development Block Grants 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
The City and Washington County entered into an intergovernmental agreement on June 26, 2014 whereby 
both parties agreed to join together to meet criteria to be considered an urban county to qualify for federal 
Housing and Urban Development (HUD) community development block grant (CDBG) program funds.  The 
IGA automatically renewed unless revisions were required by HUD to meet urban requalification standards. 
 
We have been notified by Washington County that HUD has made minor revisions to the urban 
requalification standards necessitating a need to update the IGA in order for the City to continue its 
partnership with the Washington County for CDBG funds. 

 
RECOMMENDATION:  
Staff recommends that the Council adopt the resolution approving the amendment to the IGA with 
Washington County concerning Community Development Block Grants.  

OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 
Adoption of the Resolution will result in a continued partnership with Washington County for CDBG funds. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

- Attachment A: Resolution No. 5717-23 

- Attachment B: Intergovernmental Agreement with Washington County 

- Attachment C: IGA Amendment #2  

 


